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Less Than Thirty Days Left For 2019 Contract 
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You are reading the seventh Contract Update 
produced and distributed by the NPMHU during 
the course of 2022 negotiations. These updates, 
along with the Union’s magazine and monthly 
bulletins, will keep mail handlers throughout the 
country informed and involved in the issues 
raised during this round of bargaining. 
 

With less than one month until the 
expiration of the 2019 contract between the 
NPMHU and USPS, bargaining between both of the 
parties continues in full force. As both sides prepare 
for their round-the-clock bargaining sessions in a 
few weeks, the NPMHU continues to submit 
proposals. 
 
 As of now, the NPMHU has submitted 
nearly 100 proposals for Main Table discussion. 
The Postal Service Negotiations team has still to 
submit any more proposals than its original few. 
With one more Main Table session before the 
September 6 deadline for noneconomic proposals, 
both sides are planning to submit their final 
proposals during the next few days. 
 

Outside the Main Table sessions, members 
of the NPMHU Negotiations Team continue to 
assess and bargain issues in the critical 
subcommittee meetings. Most recently, the 
subcommittees focusing on 204B/Group Leaders 
and MHAs met to discuss the logistics of the 
NPMHU proposals. Postal Negotiators and CAD 
Representatives have used these meetings to discuss 
how proposed changes might be implemented and 
executed. 
 
 Supplementary to the usual bargaining 
activity, NPMHU and Postal officials heard 
presentations from Postal management about USPS 
finances and logistics. On August 23, NPMHU 
representatives traveled to Postal HQ to listen to a 
presentation given by VP of Network Operation 
Robert Cintron, and VP of Processing and  
Maintenance Operations Mike L. Barber. The 
presentation discussed changes in USPS logistics 
and operations that have occurred over the last few 
years, and how they will be affected by Postmaster 
General DeJoy’s “Delivering for America” plan.  

 
 
The Negotiations Team also was privy to 

another presentation on August 31 concerning the 
financial health of the Postal Service and its plans in 
the coming fiscal period. Chief Financial Officer 
and Executive Vice President Joseph Corbett 
explained the changing dynamics of USPS finances 
over the last three years, especially regarding the 
COVID-19 pandemic and the Postmaster General’s 
“Delivering for America” plan. 
 
 During both meetings, National President 
Paul Hogrogian made sure to ask each presenter 
important questions about the impact of USPS 
logistical and financial decisions on Mail Handlers 
and other USPS employees. 
 
 On September 1, NPMHU and Postal 
Negotiations team met for their penultimate Main 
Table session before the last week of round-the-
clock bargaining. During this meeting, the NPMHU 
Negotiations Team submitted what is likely to be its 
final set of non-economic proposals for Main Table 
consideration. Like with the other proposals, these 
proposals will be assigned to the appropriate 
subcommittee and discussed in-depth. 
 
     As the proposal deadline of September 6 draws 
closer, the NPMHU team expects to receive 
additional proposals from the Postal Service, as well 
as some counterproposals to the changes that the 
Union hopes to make to the National Agreement. 
On September 12, NPMHU and USPS negotiators 
will check into the Mayflower Hotel in Washington, 
D.C. For the next week, both parties will continue 
to negotiate, around-the-clock if necessary, with the 
sincere hope of reaching an agreement by the 
midnight deadline on September 20. 
 

Despite being occupied by the 2020 
National Convention and recovery from the 
COVID-19 pandemic, the NPMHU remains 
optimistic that this round of negotiations will yield a 
contract that is good for the NPMHU, the Mail 
Handler Craft, the USPS, and the American mailing 
public. Please continue to check your bulletin 
boards for continuing updates on negotiations for 
the 2022 National Agreement.
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